














































































of the credentialing process. The remaining participants were invited by the local courts and the Court 
Interpreter Program as guests. 

Court Interpreter Orientation 

The Court Interpreter Orientation is a mandatory part of the credentialing process and interpreters are 
required to attend before taking the oral exam. The class covers a number of topics, including the 
structure of Washington State courts, legal terminology, the modes of interpreting used in courts, and 
interpreter skill building. 

The Court Interpreter Orientation was held on June 16 at Shoreline Community College and June 23 at 
Gonzaga. There were 57 attendees in western Washington and 16 attendees in eastern Washington. Six 
of the attendees in eastern Washington were not in the credentialing process but were invited because 
of their experience working the court and because there are few other trainings opportunities in the 
area. Judge Tam T. Bui of Snohomish County District Court and Judge Michelle Szambelan of Spokane 
Superior Court were two of the presenters. A PhD student from Washington State University, who is 
studying court interpreter training, also attended. 

Exams 

Written Exam 

The written exams were held on April 7 in Spokane and on April 14 and 15 in Shoreline. There were 231 
test candidates who took the exam. This was the largest number of candidates since 2010. Sixty-seven 
test candidates passed representing about 17 languages. 

Oral Exam 

The registered language exams are scheduled individually and will take place throughout this July and 
August. Six candidates are expected to take the registered exams. 

The certified oral exams will take place in October. They are tentatively scheduled for October 6 and 

7 in Spokane and October 13 and 14 in Shoreline. Registration will open the first week in August. 

There will be a special test session for Filipino (Tagalog) interpreters who attended our online training. 
Three candidates are planning to take the exam in the last week of August. 

Compliance Status 
The deadline for the most recent compliance period was originally December 31, 2017. A general 
extension was given to all interpreters because of technical issues with the Interpreter Profile System, 
which is an on line application that interpreters use to keep track of their continuing education credits. 







* Only the 6 languages 
with the highest number 
of interpreters are 
differentiated by color. 
The remaining 
languages are grouped 
under “Others”  
 

Locations of Interpreters 

The maps below show the locations of interpreters based their ZIP codes. Interpreters that share the 

same ZIP code may not be shown separately. Approximately 40 credentialed intepreters have addresses 

outside Washington State. Half of these intepreters live in Oregon and about a third live in California.   

Locations of Interpreters for Spanish and Russian  

 

 

Locations of Interpreters of Languages other than Spanish or Russian  

East of the Cascades there are three interpreters in languages other than Spanish or Russian. Those 

three languages are: Albanian, Bosnian/Croatian/Serbian, and Japanese. 

 




